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Time Flies 

 2018 will mark the 20th anniversary of our Bluebill Chapter.  It was    

actually in1997 that Jack Randall got us organized. I believe there were 

11 members when we elected our first officers. We will be doing    

something this year to commemorate our 20 years. I hope we think of 

some way to make everyone feel they are part of our success.  

That was then, this is now. I believe 2017 will be a record year for hours 

worked. Should be close to 16,000. Thatôs a big number! Thanks to all 

of you. 

If you look a the Builders Report you will see a  list of builders for each 

county and South Jefferson. These are just a few of the volunteers in 

those areas.  We want to build on the comradery of these volunteers 

this year by hosting a quarterly social in Clallam and Kitsap Counties.   
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 We will also do an appreciation day for the South Jefferson Bluebills. If 

any of you have any suggestions for holding these events, contact our 

Social Chair, Michael Graham. 

Our initiatives for 2018 are to expand out World Vision distribution    

program and to support STEM programs in the schools. This will be 

done with the support of a new non-profit, Peninsula Support             

Organization (PSO) that was formed for this purpose. This costs money 

so there are a few PSO fund-raisers in the future. 

 

Have a Happy New Year,  

Myron 

 

mailto:pljmikey@gmail.com


 

 3 BACK 

In This Issue 
(click on the page number to go straight to the article, click on the ñBACKò at the lower right corner to 

go back to the Table of Contents) 

Chair Report ........................................................................ 1 

Table of Contents ................................................................ 3 

Special Attention 

Tis the Season! ............................................................ 4 

Special Fall Prevention Program ............................... 8 

Education 

A Trip to the Space Station ........................................ 9 

Sturdy Glasses for Chimacum Student .................. 10 

Planning 

 Calendar .................................................................... 11 

World Vision 

WV and the Bluebills Help Bring Christmas ........... 12 

Independent Living 

Builders Projects  ..................................................... 14 

Kitsap Co. Growing Need For Services .................. 17 

Builder Data Year in Review ..................................... 18 

Recognition 

Bluebills Lunch With Boeing CEO .......................... 19 

Thank you from OlyCAP ........................................... 20 

Volunteer Hour Report .............................................. 21 

Birthdays.................................................................... 22 

List of Officers ................................................................... 23 

 

To read past editions of the FLYER, Click here. 

http://bluebills.org/opbb/FLYERS.html


 

 4 BACK 

Tis The Seasoné.. 
By Karen Griffith, Bluebill Reporter 

Photos by Peggy Lee Flentie 

 

                              
 

On Tuesday, December 5, around 100 Olympic Peninsula Bluebills and 

guests gathered at the Port Ludlow Bay Club for a festive end-of-the-year 

celebration of reflection and giving.  A fantastic prime rib and salmon lunch 

was served by GBF (God Bless Food) Catering of Port Hadlock. Thysen 

and Debi Scott, owners of GBF, said that this was their second event of 

the day, but felt really compelled to be with us because of our good works.  

Dan Holtz played bartender. 

 

Myron Vogt gave a slide show of all the many accomplishments that our 

group has participated in this year. Needs in our serving area continue to 

grow and Bluebills seem always ready to step to the plate. He highlighted 

the building projects, World Vision, the Backpack program and STEM   

program support. He also talked about our new 501(c)3, Peninsula      

Support Organization. Boeing Retirees who contribute to PSO  will have 

their    contributions matched 50% by Boeing which turbo-charges our do-

nations. He invited members to remember our new non-profit at our end-of

-year giving. 

 

Several agency partners were guests at our luncheon including: Rachel 

Peterson of Boeing Global Mobilization; Sarah McMahan, Executive  

https://www.gbfcatering.com/
https://www.worldvision.org/
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Director of ECCHO; Teri Wensit, Linda Christensen and Claudia Girard, all of 

VCS/CCS; Ginger Bishel, OLYCAP Executive 

Director; Rick Thompson, Superintendent of 

Chimacum Schools; Jenny Vervynck,  

Specialist, Chimacum Primary School; Beulah 

Kingsolver, Executive Director of Dove House, 

Bekka Bloom and Sarah Rogers of Dove 

House; and Tanya Royer of REPAH.   

 

 

As is our custom, we use this social to collect money from members to help 

needy families with their Christmas wishes. In the past we have helped out 

Dove House families but we decided that since we had held the summer Golf 

Tournament for Dove House, we would see what help OLYCAP could use.  

OLYCAP helps families in transition who have been homeless as they move 

to apartments and cabins. Throughout the 

year, under the guidance of Laura Paul and 

Kathy Roden, we collect items from garage 

sales, estate sales, and from people who 

are downsizing for these families to use, 

but we have not done Christmas gifts for 

OLYCAP in the past.   

 

 

 

Kathy Morgan from OLYCAP counted all the children in the cabins and    

apartments and found in the twelve families there were sixteen kids and it was 

decided that the Bluebills would take them on as our project for Christmas  

giving.  We collected $1406 at the social and that was divided into $117 per   

family. Bluebills volunteered to select each of these families and were given 

that cash (along with whatever else they chose to spend) to spend on the kids 

and the family.   

Rachel Peterson of Boeing Global Mobilization 

Kathy Roden and Laura Paul 

(Click on the links to visit their websites) 

http://echhojc.org/
http://ccsww.org/get-help/services-for-seniors-people-with-disabilities/volunteer-services/volunteer-services-northwest/
https://www.olycap.org/
http://www.csd49.org/
http://www.csd49.org/4/home
https://www.dovehousejc.org/
https://www.dovehousejc.org
https://www.dovehousejc.org
http://jcarwa.com/repah.html
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Those unwrapped gifts were then brought to the Bay Club a week later.  

Barbara Burke, Cynthia Durham, Judy McKay and Laura Paul had all the 

packages wrapped and delivered to OLYCAP so that they could distribute 

them to those twelve families.  

 

Bluebills look forward every year to attending this wonderful social with its 

dual purposes of helping out families at Christmas, hearing our year-end 

report of accomplishments, and socializing with friends and spouses who 

we donôt always get to see in the course of our very busy Bluebill activities! 
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Bluebills and Guests Enjoy the 2017 Christmas Luncheon 

Photos by Peggy Flentie 

Dove House 

Blitz 

God Bless Food 

ECCHO 

Chimacum 

Schools 

VCS/CCS 
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SPECIAL FALL PREVENTION PROGRAM FOR 

PORT TOWNSEND FOOD BANK SENIORS 

The Port Townsend Food Bank has set-aside each Saturday 

for those 65 and over. There are around 80-90 people who use this 

service. A number already use walkers, canes or wheelchairs. 

These are the people Bluebills want to help with Fall Prevention. 

Bluebills are offering free grab bars, railings or other minor modifications 

that help the client get around more easily and safer. 

Funding for this program comes from Real Estate Professionals for 

Affordable Housing (REPAH) who provide money for grab bars, and from 

Hadlock Building Supply, who provide railing material. 

Bluebills plan to be at the food bank every Saturday from 11:00 to 1:00 during 

February.  We will be looking for volunteers to hand out brochures and sign 

up those who ask for help. These clients will go into our regular Builders      
Program system. 

If you are interested in helping, contact Myron Vogt vogt@cablespeed.com. 

Please indicate which Saturday you are willing to work. We prefer to have 

two people per shift. 

 This sign is displayed at our table in the Food Bank  

http://web-dzign.net/port-townsend/port-townsend-food-bank.php
http://jcarwa.com/repah.html
mailto:vogt@cablespeed.com































